Ship Bottom Taxpayers Leadership Team Meeting Minutes 2/24/22

Attendees: Barbara Bishop, Dan VVon Schaumberg, John Hiros, Greg Fath, Denise Cleveland,
Joe Oliver, Rob Vidal.

Meeting opened at 7:04 pm.
Dan motioned for an approval of minutes from 2/3/22, Joe seconded it. All were in favor.

Treasurer’s Report — Balance in account is $2,310.39. Rob is working on getting paper
statement fee removed from TD Bank.

Committee Reports:

Beautification — No updates; however, a family has offered to do something in memory
of their dad, who recently passed, for the park if there is something needed. Dan and John will
discuss. John suggested a flag pole. Dan also mentioned updating/upgrading the gazebo. Any
ideas >> forward to Dan & John.

Bike Safety — Barbara and Karen will be meeting with Chief Potter when Karen gets
back. Barbara also checked with Kiwanis and they only do it at the schools.

Membership — No updates; however, there have been a few new members. Discussion
ensued about coordinating lists with our members and facebook page. Barbara stressed that we
still need an event to boost membership and get more people involved.

Old Business:

JCTA Flooding — John Halpern has contacted Denise. He is waiting on an engineer to
join and then they will be having a meeting. Denise said she will provide feedback as soon as
meeting occurs.

Logo — Rob thought logo was emailed to team. He will resend to team.
Block Captains — No updates.

Ship Bottom Budget — Kathleen told Barbara that initial workshop was postponed and
we will be invited to the meeting when it is finalized.

Event Planning — Barbara thinks we really need to have a general membership meeting.
We need to come up with an agenda and get residents involved and share what they would like to
see in terms of what issues our team should address. John suggests 6/4 as our date. Maybe have
it at the Firehouse. We think cost is approximately $100. Barbara will check on what the
Firehouse can provide for the event. Advertise on Facebook and maybe with Sandpaper.



Another event planned includes a JCTA Beach Clean Up on 5/7/22. This is Saturday of
Mother’s Day weekend and they are trying to organize it island-wide. Barbara will find out
more about the event at their next meeting and will inform us of next steps.

The Ship Bottom Fire Company is planning their main event celebrating their 100" Anniversary
to be held on 10/8/22. Cornhole Tournament and Flag Day events are possibilities to be part of
the Anniversary celebration. On a related note, the annual Kite Festival is typically on this same
weekend as the main celebration so they may be moving their event to another date.

New Business:

JCTA Be Bright Campaign — Reflective bands that can be put on wrists/ankles, etc.
We are not going to actively pursue involvement at this time.

Next Newsletter Topics — Barbara would like each member to come up with one idea
and she will coordinate all responses. She will send out the last newsletter to remind us what
was covered previously.

Give Butter Auto Renewals — Need to set up this process so we can have consistency
going forward. Barbara asked Rob to follow up with Mike to discuss this topic and the staggered
membership fees.

General Meeting Notice — Potentially print small cards to hand out at events like Sprint
for Life (April 9™) or to neighbors. John to research what we can print. Barbara will pick the
final logo to be printed on the cards and confirm the date and firehouse availability.

Next meeting 3/24/2022. Tonight’s meeting adjourned at 8:11 pm. Minutes submitted by
Greg.



